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     On 12th March, 2020, a Handing Over Ceremony for ‘The Project for Construction of 

Classroom Building for Gwaunasu Community High School’ was held in Lau-Baelelea District 

of Malaita Province. The ceremony was attended by approximately 500 people including school 

and community representatives. 

     The Government of Japan supported Gwaunasu Community High School through grant 

assistance amounting to US83,126(SBD$673,320) for the construction of double-story 

classroom building (6 classrooms) to solve the classroom shortage due to increase of rapid 

school enrollment and newly established Form 5 class. The project is expected that the school 

will be able to provide proper learning environment to the students and improve the quality 

of education service.  

     The school principal said in his remarks, ‘We would like to say thank you for the 

government and people of Japan for coming to our aid in our desperate situation. We sincerely 

promise to maintain the building well with our community.’ 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New classroom building  

 

School Principal giving speech 

 

Student giving speech 

 

Students singing 

 


